
 

 

Seattle HPHC: I returned from my trip to Philippines and yes, I am glad to be back 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
May 10, 2025 
 

 
 
Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 
 
A very happy Mothers' Day to all the moms! 
 
As I mentioned in my letter yesterday, I have returned from my trip to Philippines and yes, I am glad to 
be back. 
 
It seems like so many new things are happening. Some changes in the leadership from international to 
national, down to the local communities I heard is taking place. Please keep praying for our Seattle 
Heavenly Parent's Holy Community that we will truly be blessed with some new young couple Pastor for 
our community soon. 
 
Please check the weekly updates from Rev. Nelson Mira for more news and announcements including the 
ones from the West Region. 
 
As mentioned before, Special Grace is extended until May 22, 2025. My couple will be available to give 
the special grace Holy wine on Sunday, May 11th and on May 18th after the Sunday Service at the 
church. 
 
Let us continue to offer support to one another through our prayers and let us extend help to those who 
need help. I sent out a request on behalf of Tony for his kidney transplant. Please read my separate email 
about it. 
 
May Heavenly Parent and True Parents Blessings be with you all. 
 
Love and prayers with gratitude in attending Holy Mother Han, 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
 
Seattle Family Church Pastor 
rdmuyongo.seattlehphc@ gmail,com 
 
 
 


